
HOW WE OBTAINED OUR INFORMATION 
FOR THIS BOOK

This work is based on original research by the members 
of our class. Information was drawn from old deeds and Board of 
Education minutes and letters. Our teacher, Miss G-oeller, read 
most of this material and told us about it.

Mr. Richard B. G-endall, the Township treasurer and a 
collector of historical items on Scotch Plains, Mr. Alexander 

' Muir, the District Clerk, and Miss Anna Littell, a former teacher 
in Sch'ool One, spoke to us in class and gave us information about 
the more recent developments.

Mrs. Harmon Hartvigsen, a former student and the mother 
of one of the members of our class, contributed valuable informa­
tion. Mrs. Paul Tuzo, of Fanwood, one of the early presidents of 
the School One P.T.A., told us of the development of that phase 
of the school's activities. Mr. Paul Van Ness, principal of our 
school, was very helpful when we interviewed him.

Many of our mothers and fathers, who had attended School 
One, also answered our questions. Of course, all the teachers in 
the school were very kind in helping us and Miss Walker even 
brought us a newspaper clipping about our early schools.

The assembly of data and the actual writing of the book 
was done by committees, with all the members of our class parti­
cipating. We hope this work will prove of interest and will stir 
pleasant memories to many of the persons who are acquainted with 
our school.
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